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STATE WATER RESOURCES CONTROL BOARD

WORKSHOP SESSION – DIVISION OF CLEAN WATER PROGRAMS

January 31, 2001

ITEM

SUBJECT

REQUESTED ADOPTION OF PROPOSED EMERGENCY REGULATIONS FOR ELECTRONIC SUBMISSION OF LABORATORY ANALYTICAL DATA FOR UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK (UST) REPORTS

DISCUSSION

Methyl tertiary Butyl Ether (MTBE) contamination of drinking water supply wells prompted the Legislature to direct the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) to create a statewide geographic information system (GeoTracker).  The internet-based system can be used to assess the vulnerability of public drinking water supplies to better protect drinking water sources from the threat of MTBE contamination.  Currently, analytical data from the leaking UST monitoring wells are relatively inaccessible and housed in various locations in over one hundred offices throughout the state.

To further enhance the capabilities of decision-makers (Regional Water Quality Control Boards, local regulators, consultants and property owners) to assess, monitor and mitigate the threat of MTBE impacts to drinking water wells, AB 2886 was enacted (Chapter 727, statutes of 2000) to give the SWRCB authority to require that analytical and environmental compliance data be submitted in a standardized electronic format.  The intent of AB 2886 is to give decision-makers more accurate, up-to-date, and complete statewide information easily accessible on the Internet about sites where USTs have leaked.  Thus, all UST regulatory agencies (local, RWQCB’s, and SWRCB) and water providers, as well as responsible parties and the public, will have access to the analytical data and can use this data to make better and more expeditious decisions regarding petroleum hydrocarbon contamination, including MTBE. 

POLICY ISSUE

Should the SWRCB adopt the proposed Emergency Regulations?

FISCAL ISSUE

The SWRCB and the RWQCB’s will incur additional costs as a result of the proposed emergency regulations.  The estimated total first-year costs to the state as a result of the proposed regulations are $225,000 for electronic programming to generate a web-based electronic data file (EDF) infrastructure, SWRCB and RWQCB staff training, and help desk support for EDF and EDCC.   The estimated total second-year costs to the state as a result of the proposed regulation are $150,000 for continued staff training and help desk support.  Average ongoing state cost is anticipated at $115,000 annually for staff training and help desk support.  The SWRCB expects that current fiscal year costs will come from surplus money in the UST surcharge fund (task 301) and projected salary savings. Ongoing costs will come from the UST Cleanup fund and surplus salary savings.  These costs represent a minimal level of implementation. Should additional funds become available, the SWRCB would provide additional programming, training and help desk support to enhance implementation of the EDF.

REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD IMPACT

All Regional Water Quality Control Boards.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

The Division of Clean Water Programs recommends that the SWRCB adopt the proposed Emergency Regulations (see attached).

Policy Review___________
Legal Review___________

Fiscal Review___________
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